
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RE: Support for HB 146: Disclosure of Wage Information 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

I write in support of HB 146, the Disclosure of Wage Information bill.  

 

I am the CEO of Anchorage Community Land Trust (ACLT). ACLT works in neighborhoods across Anchorage that 

often face challenges from high levels of under-and-unemployment.  

 

COVID has had disproportionate impact on the low-income workforce in the neighborhoods we serve. Low-

income Alaskans in the workforce were furloughed, took lower paying jobs, saw their hours reduced hours, or 

even exited the system all together for several reasons including caring for a family member or taking care of 

children. 

 

I firmly believe that HB 146 will help employees and employers as businesses begin rehiring and as the 

workforce comes back online following the disruption of COVID. 

 

I also believe that women and members of minority communities will benefit from HB 146. This bill is a 

meaningful step in correcting gender and racial pay gaps.  

 

Thank you, 

 

 
Kirk 

 

 



 

 
 
 
April 21, 2021 
 
The Honorable Ivy Spohnholz 
Alaska State House 
State Capital Room 406 
Juneau, Alaska 99801 
 
The Honorable Zack Fields 
Alaska State House 
State Capital Room 24 
Juneau, Alaska 99801 
 

Re: Support for HB 146- DISCLOSURE OF WAGE INFORMATION  
 
Co-Chairs Spohnholz and Fields, and members of the committee: 
 
We are proud to support HB 146, a worker protection measure which will provide greater fairness in the 
use and disclosure of wage information. In the construction industry, we promote fair wages for all workers 
through a collective bargaining agreement (CBA) with set wages based on an employee’s skills and 
qualifications. But we recognize that many employees in the private sector are not unionized, and do not 
enjoy the benefit and wage protections afforded in a union agreement.  
 
HB 146 seeks to level the playing field and ensure that employees are paid based on qualifications, and not 
on historic or perceived biases. It requires employers to include salary or salary ranges in job postings, 
which will both provide notice to applicants about the wage they can expect and assist employers in 
narrowing the applicant pool to truly interested individuals. 
 
By preventing employers from requesting an applicant’s past salary history, the bill will help prevent 
compounding inequity in pay and promote hiring decisions based on an applicant’s own merit. 
Finally, the bill allows individuals to freely discuss their wages with others and prevents employers from 
retaliating against employees for discussing wage information. By eliminating the secrecy surrounding 
wages, employees are free to inquire and share wage information leading to greater transparency, equity 
and fairness for workers. 
 
We thank Representative Snyder for introducing this bill and urge members to move it out of committee. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Chris Dimond, Alaska Regional Manager 
Pacific Northwest Regional Council of Carpenters 
 
Cc: Representative Liz Snyder 
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